Subject: Urgent Request to Fully Fund OSHA and NIOSH

Dear [Official’s Name],
I am writing to urge you to support full funding for the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) and the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) in the upcoming federal budget. These agencies are essential to protecting American workers and ensuring the strength of our economy.
Every year, thousands of workers lose their lives due to preventable workplace injuries. OSHA’s workplace safety programs have saved over 600,000 lives since its inception, and its initiatives help reduce injury rates and protect businesses from costly accidents. Meanwhile, NIOSH’s research drives innovations in personal protective equipment and workplace hazard mitigation, ensuring workers have access to life-saving protections.
Underfunding these agencies would lead to fewer workplace inspections, weakened enforcement of safety regulations, and delays in critical research on emerging hazards. This would put American workers at risk and increase the financial burden on businesses due to workplace injuries and fatalities. Studies have shown that strong OSHA enforcement reduces workplace injuries and saves businesses millions in workers’ compensation and lost productivity.
A safe workforce is essential for a thriving economy. I urge you to advocate for OSHA and NIOSH’s full funding so they can continue their lifesaving missions. Protecting workers is not a partisan issue—it is a fundamental responsibility.

You can learn more at safetyequipment.org/investinsafety. 
Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to your support on this critical issue.

Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
